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Notes from the President…

Hello, BSC members!  March is here, screaming in like a lion, with 
all of the upcoming events and parties that lie ahead. I’m excited to 
share this busy time with all of you!  Float workshops, Luau 
meetings, Area parties, along with Quarter Auctions and Cornhole 
Tournaments! Most importantly, we have a very special shared 

interest that is THE SHAG and beach music, so let’s enjoy it together!  

As I am writing this letter, we’ve just had the first Friday night at our temporary 
dance sight, Rack & Rolls…it was an excellent time with a room full!  Thanks, Rick 
Turner, for entertaining us with some fine beach tunes.  Robert Searcy and wife 
Sharon Hall were great hosts, and were genuinely happy to have us there. While we 
will miss the Showtime crew for now, I look forward to many more shag nights at 
R&R. Burlington Shag Club has been most fortunate when it comes to FREE venues. 
BSC is a versatile group and we’re happy when we can just get together and SHAG. 
For us, it’s truly about the DANCE, MUSIC, and LIFESTYLE!  It makes me think of 
the song by the Magnificents:  “Wherever I Lay My Hat, That’s My Home”.  

We also had a WONDERFUL Valentine’s benefit on February 8th!  Amber Allen and 
a hardworking crew made it another successful party for MOW, Hospice, and Living 
Free Ministries.  The Embers and Chigger Woods kept us ‘rocking that LOVE boat’ 
on a full dance floor! It was a special, important night that we are proud of – thank 
you to everyone that had a hand in each part – what an exceptional team!

SOS Spring Safari is quickly approaching, and if you haven’t heard, we ARE 
submitting a float in the SOS parade on Saturday April 25th.  “Let the Good Times 
Roll” has been selected as the theme for the 2020 parade. Our float construction 
workshops are held every Saturday at Parr & Davis, as well as our bead workshops.  
These Saturdays are so fun with lots of tall tales accompanied by laughter, coffee, 
doughnuts, and time to get better acquainted with new and old friends. I want to 
invite everyone again to come out on Saturdays and experience it for yourself. There 
is a place for you – you matter, so check us out!  Our famous float T-shirts will be 
on sale soon – look for more information and support your club’s float entry with a 
one-of-a-kind souvenir. 

One more mention about SOS – Edith Loy still has SOS cards that will gain your 
entry into the shag venues at Ocean Drive, NMB.  Get yours ASAP for $30 now, or 
you’ll pay $35 at the beach. Don’t delay, Edith has been known to sell out!

March 14th is the Steppin’ Out Mardi Gras area party at the Reidsville Elk’s Lodge.  
Please let me or Darlene know if you are going.  Doris Keaton will reserve our 
table(s) as long as we provide a headcount.  We always have a large crowd AND a 
large time!  Steppin’ Out serves an endless buffet of tasty food and offers a cash 
bar.  Look for their flyer in this newsletter for more information.
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2020 FLOAT 
NEWS!

The first workshop 
is scheduled for 
February 29 at 
9:30am, Parr & 

Davis warehouse. 
1015 Davis Lane, 

Graham.  Inviting 
all BSC New and 

Established 
Members to come 

and join in on the fun. These workshops are a great time 
of fellowship and making memories with your fellow 

BSC Members!  Please join us, and also consider 
participating in the parade as either a rider or walker.  

We’d love to have you!                                                       

See Darlene Oakley to sign up!                                
See Kim Sellars to order our exclusive Parade 
T-Shirt and wear your BSC shirt with pride on 

Parade Day!

The BSC March 
Business Meeting will 
be Friday, March 20th

at 7:00pm. It will be 
held at the Rack and 
Rolls. PLEASE PLAN 
TO ATTEND!

The BSC March 
Business Meeting will 
be Friday, March 20th

at 7:00pm. It will be 
held at the Rack and 
Rolls. PLEASE PLAN 
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Ann Bare 3/3
Jonnie Ellington 3/3
Diana Veach 3/4
Dickie Mills 3/5
Pat Gumula 3/10
John Burgess 3/11
Allen DuVall 3/14
Lucy DuVall 3/15
Carol Gammon 3/15
Ray Jolly 3/15
Claudia Pearce 3/18
Tom Pritchett 3/19
Deanne Greeson 3/20
Mary Gregory 3/21
Derrick Goins 3/26
Allen Roney 3/30

Welcome New Members for 2020
(the following were not members in 2019)

KAYE JONES NEIL CHANEY 
PAT DUNNAGAN CINDY ALLEN      TRACY CHANEY 
BARBARA ALBRIGHT     LINDA RAY       RANDY GRAHAM 
JUNE GRAHAM        BOB PETERSON    CAYCE LINEBERRY                            
BOBBIE GATES       TONY WILLIAMS ROMMIE TYNDALL 
SHERRY TYNDALL



BSC BUSINESS MEETING
January 10, 2020

BSC BUSINESS MEETING
FEBRUARY 7, 2020

PRESIDENT’S REMARKS (Kim Sellars) Welcome! We have a packed meeting tonight with some important news regarding our shag club. Thanks
to all that came out tonight!

SECRETARY’S REPORT (Jan Burwell) Jan shared a letter from Cookie Fogleman thanking the club for the donation, cards, visits and calls in the
passing of her husband and long time member Al Fogleman. We have 204 members. A motion was made by Jack Oakley and seconded by
Amber Allen to accept the January Minutes, as written. The motion was approved. We revisited the minutes from November since we didn’t
have a December business meeting. A motion to accept the November minutes was made by Jack Oakley and seconded by Wesley Turner. The
motion was approved by members in attendance.
February birthdays were shared (see NL).

TREASURER’S REPORT (Alice Isley) General Account and Fund Raising Account deposits, expenses and balances were shared. A motion to
accept the report was made by Baxter Sellars and seconded by Jack Oakley, motion passed.

SOS CARDS (Edith Loy) 2020 cards are available now, $30.

SUNSHINE NEWS - See details in the Newsletter

SHOWTIME LOUNGE/CCL UPDATE (Tony Valenzuela) Tony shared that the venue that was being considered fell through. At this point Country
Club Lanes will be closing the end of February. Our last night at Showtime Lounge will be February 14. Kim Sellars wanted to show appreciation
to the members by having a cake on our last night at Showtime. A motion was made by Dianne Neese and seconded by Mary Gregory to have a
cake, motion approved.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Ronnie Gregory shared the Burlington Shag Club will be relocating temporarily at Rack and Rolls at BMOC
beginning February 21. Board discussed where to locate our sound equipment from Showtime Lounge. Several options are going to be
considered. Next BOD meeting will be Monday, March 2 at 6:00 pm at The Gregory’s house.

MIDWINTER/SOS REPORT (Kim Sellars/Ronnie Gregory) There are 100 shag clubs in the ACSC. Ronnie Gregory was holds to Chairman seat on
the ACSC Board. The theme for Spring Fling SOS will be “Let the Good Times Roll”. The 2020 Summer Workshop will be held in July in the
Smokey Mountains. Eno Beach has put in a bid to host the 2022 Summer Workshop. We are proud to have 3 Icons in the BSC…Mary Gregory,
Ronnie Gregory and Joan Kimbro.

2020 BUDGET – A motion to accept the budget for the year was made by Butch Dowd and seconded by Jack Oakley, motion approved.

CHRISTMAS PARTY (Joan Kimbro) We had 14 PP/HOF in attendance. A great time was had by all! Thank you Joan and your committee for all
you did to make our Christmas Party a success!

2020 MEMBERSHIP RE-UP (Kim Dawson) What a wonderful turnout and FUN time! 50/50 was a total success and raised a lot of money for our
club! Thank you Butch and Kim Dawson for being this year’s chairs!

2020 VALENTINE BENEFIT (Amber Allen) Come out and help make our event a success! A delicious meal will be served, DJ Chigger Woods will
be playing those dancing tunes and the Embers will be playing the night away! Don’t miss the Special Entertainment! It will be a night that will
be talked about for a long time! Evelyn Turner shared we will have a Silent Auction with themed baskets and a bake sale.

2020 SOS FLOAT – We have 3 chairs this year…Brenda Smith, Mary and Ronnie Gregory. A motion to approve $650 to use for the expenses of
the float was made by Mike Wilson and seconded by Baxter Sellars, motion approved. There was discussion of the Script Party after the parade
whether it will be funded by the club or the float budget. There was a motion made by Janice McSherry and seconded by Cindy Swiggett to
fund the party by the float budget. The motion was rescinded in order to take back to the Float Committee to decide if we want to have a party
at all. First committee meeting will be held Tuesday, February 11, 6:00 pm in the Birthday Room at CCL. The first workshop will be held
Saturday, February 22, 9:30 am at Parr and Davis Warehouse, 1015 Davis Lane, Graham.

LUAU MEETING – First Luau meeting will be held February 10, Monday, 6 pm, Birthday Room at CCL LUAU, June 13, 2020 – 40 West Convention
Center

2020 SPECIAL OLYMPICS GOLF TOURNAMENT (Jesse Justice) After spending 25 years chairing the SOGT, I have decided it is time to turn over
the reins to someone else. THANK YOU JESSE for your years to this special event!!! If interested in taking on the SOGT, please contact one of
the Board members. Jesse has agreed to help the new organizer.

QUARTER AUCTION – Date TBD – Chairs for this event, Evelyn Turner and Amber Allen

CORNHOLE TOURNAMENT – Date TBD – Charis for this event, Lee Neese and Danny Edwards

MEET THE AREA SHAG CLUB PARTIES (Mary Gregory) We need to all support out sister clubs by attending their area shag club parties. Check
out the BSC information board for details. Steppin’ Out – Saturday, March 14, Reidsville Elks Lodge

50/50 (Buddy Richardson) – Cindy Foust, Congratulations! MEMBERS PRESENT - 67
NEXT BUSINESS MEETING – March 20, 2020, Friday, 7:00 pm (Rack and Rolls) MEETING ADJOURNED –
8:10 pm
Submitted by Jan Burwell, Secretary



Bobbie Jolly, suffered a accident that required surgery on her 
foot, February 12th surgery went well and we hope her and 
Floyd will soon be back dancing to their favorite tunes.

Ed Mahan’s mother passed away and on behalf of the 
Burlington Shag Club a card was sent with our deepest 
sympathy 

Walker Guthrie mother passed away please reach out to 
Walker and extend your condolences on his loss

Please contact Debbie Burnham with any Sunshine News at 
dburnham@triad.rr.com or 336-491-4927.

Shag life websites
www.burlingtonshagclub.com

www.shagdance.com
www.shagtour.com

And don’t forget our

FACEBOOK page!

Birthdays

Steve Williamson 4/1
Josh Allen 4/4
Darrell Gaither 4/4
Dianne Neese 4/9
Charles McKee 4/11
Evelyn Turner 4/11
Chuck Upchurch 4/13
Sue Ward 4/16
Jeff Lowdermilk 4/19
Jack Oakley 4/19
Wilma Williamson 4/19
Judy Lindley 4/20
Tracy Chaney 4/21
Butch Dowd 4/22
Pam Hord 4/27
Sissy Tillman 4/27





The Valentine’s benefit was a great success with the wonderful Embers Band playing some great music for us and 
Mr. Chigger Woods playing some great tunes and Mrs. Carol Oakley for her great line dances. They are always a 
joy to learn. We had 162 people in attendance. Raising a total of $2,364 to go to three great organizations within 
Alamance County. I would like to thank everyone that came out and worked tireless hours on the decorations for 
the event. A huge shout out to our Hula girls and their great performance along with a great chorographer Anna 
Hamlett. Thanks to the committee that helped put this event on. I am blessed to be a part of a wonderful shag 
family. Amber Allen  2020 Valentine’s Committee Chair 

Check out all the Valentine’s Party pictures at www.burlingtonshagclub.com





March 6 – “Shag Night" 8pm-12am –
DJ Ron Russ

March 13 – “Shag Night" 8pm-12am–
DJ Buck Crumpton

March 20 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) 
& "Birthday/Shag Night 8pm-12am –
DJ Roy Childress

March 27 – “Shag Night" 8pm-12am 
Birthday/Shag Night”   DJ Chigger Woods

April 3 – “Shag Night” 8pm-12pm –
DJ Butch Metcalf

April 10 – Monthly Business Meeting  (7pm) & 
"Birthday/Shag Night 8pm-12am –
DJ Darrell Gaither

April 16 – 25 – “SOS Spring Safari”

April 17 – “SOS Spring Safari – TBD

April 24 – “SOS Spring Safari – TBD

April 25 – “SOS Spring Safari Parade! 
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